
 

 Dear board, 

It is time again for registrations for the ONCS 2022 that will take place this 

year in Utrecht, organized by U.S.S. Proton and CODON. This ascension we 

will have another big sporty party. We as a committee are busy arranging 

everything. It's up to you to take care of the most important part of the 

event: the participants. Therefore this e-mail, so that you can start the 

promotion right away! 

1. The ONCS will take place this year on 25, 26 and 27 May 2022 in the 

sports complex Galgenwaard in Utrecht. The stay of two nights will then 

cost €39. People who choose to come a day later, and because of this 

miss the drink the first evening and a night, are most welcome early in the morning on May 26. For 

them, the costs will be €29.50. 

2. You can open the registrations as soon as you have received this letter! The participants then have 

approximately a month to register. Provide enough promotion and enthusiasm, then everyone will 

know that it's that time again! The posters have been sent as an attachment to this email. 

3. Participants register through their own association. A team captain will have to be chosen per 

association, who will be our contact person before and during the event. In this way we can keep an 

overview of the many registrations and the participants can approach a permanent person if they 

have questions. During the event, the team captain is responsible for the participants of his or her 

association, which means that we will be in close contact. 

4. The team captain is also responsible for checking the corona admission ticket (QR code) and checking 

that there are no symptoms of disease, according to the then applicable rules. 

5. A participant can register in one team, in one sport. It differs per sport how many teams can 

participate per association and how many people the team may consist of. There is a registration list 

attached that you can hang up immediately. More details about the rules of sports, supplies and 

number of team members can also be found on the site. After we have received registrations, it will 

probably become apparent that there is room for an extra team in a number of sports. We will let you 

know as soon as possible. If you already know in advance not to use a number of teams or that you 

do need them? Please indicate that as soon as possible! 

6. We also need some details from the participants. We would like to ask you to fill this in in the 

attached Excel file. 

7. We would like to receive the registrations and all data no later than February 28th. As mentioned 

above, we will then look at any room for additional teams and make the final changes. After March 

14, all registrations are final and you will receive an invoice. Deregistrations are then for your own 

account. Participants can still exchange, provided this is made known to us. 

8. We will post information for participants on our site before and during the event. We also actively use 

our instagram page (@oncs.utrecht) and regularly post posts and stories here. We would like to ask 

you to share stories from time to time. It would also be very nice if you would like to promote these 

pages among your members. Photos of the ONCS will also be posted on these channels afterwards. 

9. The ONCS is in English in view of the international participants. If participants are going to participate 

in the games carousel who do not speak the Dutch language, we would like to hear from you. 

If you have any questions, please email us! We are already really looking forward to it, and we are sure 

that we will organise another fantastic event together with you this year! 

Yours sincerely, on behalf of the committee, 

Niels Vreeswijk 

Secretary 

ONCS 2022 - Utrecht 


